
From the Dean’s Pen … 
 

Dear Members and Friends of Trinity Cathedral, 
 

G race and Peace be with you from our risen 
Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Amen. 

 

It is a year now that we mark the coronavirus pandemic 

and the closing down of our cathedral buildings, resulting 

in the inability to have in-person worship, social events, 

and ministry gatherings. In early 2020, after a shut-down 

of all but essential businesses countrywide in the initial 

three months, summer came with its warmth and a desire 

for things to re-open again. Unfortunately, we were 

unable to heed that desire. Positivity cases were rising 

along with the death rate, and the statistics alone told us 

things were not safe. The scientific and medical 

communities called for mask-wearing and distancing as 

essential for safety, not just for ourselves, but for others, 

especially the elderly and vulnerable. In the autumn and 

winter of 2020, hospitalization and mortality statistics 

continued to rise quite rapidly.  In response, our Bishop 

directed that Episcopal churches would remain “virtual.”  

As with  other  mainline churches, the ethic of “love for 

one another” was our consistent message in keeping each 

other safe. This battle cry and banner continues today to 

be our message against the pandemic as it continues on. 

We had hoped that Easter 2021 would be the magical 

time to re-open. But sadly it is not. Although there has 

been a welcome decline in positivity rates and deaths, we 

are still above the statistics of last spring when all was in 

shut down. In addition, we have the added dilemma of 

“foreign strains” and mutations of the virus that spread 

more rapidly and are more deadly. 

We cannot let down our guard. As 

more become vaccinated, as 

hospitalization and death rates drop 

significantly, and when our medical 

and science communities offer 

assurance that we are indeed safe 

and protected, will we be able to 

consider opening up for in-person gatherings. 

Before we can reopen for live services, the trend in COVID

-19 cases must be on a continued downward path, the 

Cathedral must meet several physical and sanitation 

requirements, and the Diocesan Standing Committee 

must approve a reopening plan. To these ends, members 

of the Vestry (Jeannie Arps, Dr. Eloy Ituarte, and Margaret 

Zuccarini) and I  reviewed challenges with reopening 

safely. We have staff and members, some with 

compromised health issues and have not received a 

vaccination, who are most nervous about in-person 

gatherings.  Because our Cathedral building is under active 

renovation and our grounds are a construction site, any in

-person gatherings would need to take place in the Parish 

Hall.  Physically, the Parish Hall entrance inside and 

outside present challenges. First, there are physical safety 

issues with deteriorating concrete, and not-to-code steps, 

inclines, and railings.  Sanitation procedures would need 

to be implemented.  Most significantly, we only have the 

one entrance area. Using the Parish Hall building calls for 

more than one direct exit, and there is not enough space 

for proper distancing in the entryway.  Accordingly, after a 
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From Canon Ruth  From the Dean cont... 

            I’m Giving Up Clutter for Lent 

When Lent rolled around this year, it felt too soon.  When did last year’s Lent stop?  We have been 

giving up so much since last March, it feels like we have been in a permanent state of Lent.  So how 

do we “do” Lent this year, when ashes get blessed but not imposed, and Shrove Tuesday pancakes 

are shared via Zoom?  For those who look for something to “give up” during Lent, are the usual 

suspects—chocolate, wine, desserts—an ethical choice when the economy needs our business in 

decadence? 

I must confess to you that I didn’t grow up in a family that gave things up for Lent.  We went to 

church on Wednesday evenings for a full service, complete with sermon, had no flowers on the altar and didn’t get married 

during the 40 days, but giving things up was Catholic, and we weren’t going to go that route anymore than we were going 

to eat fish on Fridays.  When I came home from my Lutheran parochial school one pre-Lent day and told my parents I was 

giving up ice cream for Lent, they were amused.  They didn’t stop me, but no one else in the family gave anything up, and 

when Easter rolled around and I had not had a lick of ice cream since Ash Wednesday, it was declared that I was a child with 

will power.  Once that was established, giving something up for Lent wasn’t so attractive anymore, since it was obvious I 

could do it if I put my mind to it.  By the time I was a busy adult, giving something up seemed like one more thing to do, and 

the Lenten alternative, taking something up, was, well, one more thing to do.   

Despite my personal history, I’m giving up clutter for Lent this year.  This may seem a silly or trivial thing to you, but I’m 

deadly serious.  The roots of clinging to clutter are many; for me it is about being perfect.  However, whatever the cause, 

clutter of all kinds---physical, emotional, social---is a distraction.  It keeps us from focusing on what matters.  Back in the 

day, “giving up” was a should for me.  However, Lent begins with “Remember that you are dust and to dust you shall re-

turn.”  Anything which we give up for Lent should help us do that remembering.  Clutter gets in the way of my doing that 

remembering.  I put off clearing the clutter, telling myself that I have forever to deal with my piles and files of stuff.  But I 

don’t.  I will die, sooner or later. 

The business of Lent is to focus on the great gift of our salvation.  That gift has meaning only in the face of our deaths, not 

as some sort of supplement to our accomplishments.  So this Lent, I will purge away and let go of lots of unfinished tasks, 

remembering that life is short, too precious to waste on vain attempts to be perfect.  As I do, I will rejoice in my salvation, 

grateful that I don’t have to earn it. 

Blessings to you all, 

 

Rev. Ruth+  
Canon for Parish Life 

thorough study, the Vestry determined that our Parish Hall 

is not conducive for even a gathering of few. So, “patience” 

continues to be our mantra as we look forward to 

completing the renovation of the Cathedral building later 

this year and until we can better meet COVID requirements.  

I recognize this does not offer a great deal of comfort and 

optimism for some of you but there is hope as we are seeing 

positive effects of the vaccinations and declining statistics.  

Love and the safety of one another must continue to be our 

priority. May we continue to utilize our creativity in offering 

our programs and ministries. Let us continue, as well, to be 

supportive and caring of one another as we hold one 

another in prayer and safety.  

With gratitude and great blessings, 

Father William+,  
Rector and Dean 

(continued from page 1) 
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Music Notes from Dr. Gordon 

    
Lead Me to Calvary 

   

On Saturday, February 20 members of the choir (along with Rev. Ruth) gathered for a taping of hymns and Taizé songs. The 

recordings will be used during our Zoom services on Sundays and the Thursday Lenten Taizé services, beginning on March 

4th. We held a second recording session on Feb. 27.  These special times were possible due to some restrictions being lifted 

throughout Nevada. I am relieved to see many of our folks faithfully getting vaccine shots and the number of cases continu-

ing to decline. However, we will remain vigilant and agile in the coming weeks, in response to the Covid variants and follow 

the instructions of our diocese and state leaders.  All members of the choir were invited to participate in the recording ses-

sions, and I want to say a huge “Thank you!” to those who were willing and able to sing. In addition to the Saturday record-

ings, we are engaged in two virtual recording projects, which we look forward to sharing closer to Holy Week. We are re-

cording the classic Samuel Wesley hymn “Lead Me, Lord” and also the gospel hymn “Lead Me to Calvary.”   

I was  25 years old when I was first heard the hymn “Lead Me to Calvary” and ever since it has been a favorite part of my 

annual Lenten journey. If you’re unfamiliar with the hymn, I hope learning it will be as meaningful to you as it has been for 

me.  It is such a poignant text to me because it addresses both our propensity for an experience of the cross that downplays 

the agony and suffering of our Lord and acknowledges that as humans we are “prone to wander from the God we love.”  

This kind of testimonial hymn is special in our vast catalog because it is sung by individuals directly to Christ. Therefore, I 

strongly encourage you to make this hymn text a part of your Lenten journey and take time to meditate on the verses often. 

If you do so, I promise the words will find a place in your heart and provide a deeper connection to the season.  

     1. King of my life, I crown Thee now,     3. Let me like Mary, through the gloom, 

         Thine shall the glory be;         Come with a gift for Thee; 

         Lest I forget thy thorn-crowned brow,        Show to me now the empty tomb,  

         Lead me to Calvary . Refrain         Lead me to Calvary.  Refrain 
 

     2. Show me the tomb where Thou wast laid,    4. May I be willing, Lord, to bear 
         Tenderly mourned and wept;        Daily my cross for Thee; 
         Angles in robes of light arrayed        Even Thy cup of grief to share, 
         Guarded Thee whilst Thou slept. Refrain       Thou hast borne all for me. Refrain 

Refrain 

Lest I forget Gethsemane; Lest I forget Thine agony; 
    Lest I forget Thy love for me, Lead me to Calvary. 
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Schedules and Announcements for  

March 2021: 
 

GODLY PLAY schedule for March: 

March 7: Peter Walks on Water (Lent 3) 

Jump!  Because everything is possible with 

Jesus!  This is a story about Jesus and his 

disciples-particularly Peter.  Peter had a faith we can relate to 

in many ways.  Come explore the story of Peter.  For The 

craft, each student will create the story through use of stick-

ers and scene.  Verse to remember:  But Jesus immediately 

said to them: “Take courage!  It is I.  Don’t be afraid.”   

-Prayer for the week:  Lord Jesus, help me to pray and to 

trust that you love and care for me, just you did for Peter.  

Thank you for your unfailing love for me, no matter what.  

You are my rock and salvation.  Amen. 

-Activities for the third week of Lent:  Beneath the Olive 

Trees  

March 14: The Mystery of Easter (Lent 4) 

Lent is the time we prepare for Easter.  The season of Lent 

culminates in Easter.  Easter is the central event for Chris-

tians.  It represents Christ’s victory over death.  There is both 

sadness and happiness in the mystery of Easter.  How can sad 

+ happy= joy?    Come explore the mystery of Easter with us!  

We will be making prayer boxes and each student will be en-

couraged to write a prayer to place in their prayer box.  We 

also encourage family members to help fill the box. 

-Prayer for the week from Common Prayer for Children 

and Families.  This is a prayer for self -dedication.   

God be in my head, and in my understanding.  God be in my 

eyes, and in my looking.  God be in my mouth, and in my 

speaking.  God be in my heart, and in my thinking.  God be at 

my end, and at my departing. 

March 21: The Faces of Easter (Lent 5) 

We continue our Lent journey with the faces 

of Easter.  We will explore Christ’s journey 

toward the cross and resurrection.  There will be a review of 

Jesus’ birth, life, and experiences through use of plaques/art.  

Students will be introduced to the mystery of Easter! 

-Prayer for the week:  Dear Jesus, teach me your ways, help 

me to grow in love, compassion, and understanding of oth-

ers.  Let the love I share be my gift of thanks to you. Amen 

March 28: Palm Sunday (Lent 6) “The Stations of the 

Cross Outdoor Activity” 

*NO Zoom Sunday school (or EYC) because we meet for Sta-

tions of the Cross at 11:30 a.m.  Meet at the Wilbur May Mu-

seum parking lot/1595 N. Sierra St./Reno.  Masks and social 

distancing will be required 

HOLY MOLY schedule for March: 

March 7: The Story of Mary and Martha 

Jesus visits Mary and Martha in their home.  

Martha becomes consumed in being a good hostess while 

Mary listens to Jesus. And, Jesus responds.  “What keeps you 

busy?”  When do you make time for Jesus? 

-Prayer for the week:  Dear Jesus, help me to make time for 

you this week.  Help me to grow in love and understanding of 

others.  Bless my time and activities, bless my family and 

friends.  Amen 

Explore this story with us!  Questions to consider:  How do 

you welcome people?  How do other cultures welcome one 

another?  God welcomes us so we can welcome others. 

March 14: The Prodigal’s Son 

Jesus tells us a story of two brothers-one who stayed home to 

help his father and the other who chose to leave.   

-Prayer for the week from the Common Prayer for Chil-

dren and families:  Dear Jesus, our treasury of all blessings; 

come live with us at home.  Bless us and guide us in your 

ways.  Widen our hearts to welcome others.  Bind our hearts 

together so that your presence is revealed by our love.  Amen. 

March 21:  Ten Outcasts 

Ten men who were sick, called out to Jesus.  How does Jesus 

respond? How do the men respond?  Come explore the story 

with us! 

-Prayer for the week from the Common Prayer for Chil-

dren and Families:  This is a prayer of self-dedication.  

God be in my head, and in my understanding.   

(continued on page 5) 

 
From Kid’s Corner and Judy Landis     
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Kids Corner cont… Renovation Update  

(continued from page 4) 

God be in my eyes and in my looking.  God be in my mouth, 

and in my speaking.  God be in my heart, and in my thinking.  

God be at my end, and at my departing.  Amen. 

March 28:  Palm Sunday 

*NO Zoom Sunday school (or EYC) because we meet for Sta-

tions of the Cross at 11:30 a.m.  Meet at the Wilbur May Mu-

seum parking lot/1595 N. Sierra St./Reno.  Masks and social 

distancing will be required. 

EYC (Episcopal Youth Community) 

Meets at 12:30 p.m. every Sunday in 

March except Palm Sunday.  EYC mem-

bers are invited to join Sunday school 

to the outdoor Stations of the Cross event at 11:30 am on 

March 28. 

Girl Scout Sunday 

March 7th at 12:30 PM via Zoom 

Please join the virtual Girl Scout event to receive the “My Faith. 
My Promise” badge and pin. Miss Laura Jolle and Judy Landis 
will be hosting: 

Meeting ID: 829 1727 4127 

Passcode: GS 

The Ninja Easter Bunny Returns….. 

We are planning to provide Easter bags for our local children (Reno/Sparks)  of Trini-
ty.  Please let us know if you want us to add your child to the list for a surprise vis-
it!  We also need some “Ninja Bunnies”  who are willing to provide treat bags and/or 
deliver the bags to the children. For more information or to sign up please call or 
email Judy Landis or the Parish Office. The deadline to sign up to volunteer or add 
your child to the list is Monday, March 22. 

Thank you! 

Judy Landis  
Christian Education Director and EYC Leader 

Cathedral Renovation Project Progresses 

The interior renovation of the Cathedral building began in early January. Before serious 

work could start, it was necessary to remove all of the tile in the space through an 

abatement process due to asbestos contamination in the glue used to apply the original 

tile. The insert picture shows a workman doing abatement. Outside, two air-

conditioning compressors were installed on the east side of the building which will replace the old swamp 

cooler that provided cooling in the Nave. The chancel area is being brought to one level providing a more 

flexible space and improving access. Two additional new restrooms will be added on the sanctuary level, 

one of which will be ADA compliant. Look for monthly updates as the renovation moves forward! 



 

Page 6  

 

March 2021 Trinity  Times  

Social and Ministry Groups 

A Lot of Good Men (ALOGM) 
 

The process of vaccinating the population has be-
gun. We are at least moving toward a return to a 

"new" normal. It is still too 
early to gather as a group, so 
continue to remain safe until 
the "authorities" release us.  
If there is any information 

that anyone feels should be shared with other 
ALOGM'ers, please let me know. Thank you 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE A PART OF THE 
CIRCLE OF FRIENDS?  

Circle of Friends is a group of about ten people 
who commit to daily check-in phone calls with 
each other. This is how it works: You are given one 
name to call. You call this person, usually in the 
morning, but anytime is okay, to check in on them-

-how they are, what’s going on 
for the day, etc. If for some rea-
son you can’t reach your person, 
there’s a system in place to do a 
further check. In turn, you also 
receive a phone call from some-

one who checks in with you. Every so often, the 
leader of the group switches the names around, so 
you have a “new” person to call and you have a 
“new” person checking in with you.  

If you would like to join this group, contact the 
leader, Dorothy Walrath, 775-829-0568 or 
walrath1@aol.com.  

 

ST. PAUL’S FOOD PANTRY 
 

As a reminder; in place of Food Drop Offs, we contin-
ue to suggest making a much needed monetary dona-
tion through the mail to Trinity Cathedral, P.O. Box 
2246, Reno, NV 89505 (Make your check to “St. Paul’s 
Food Pantry”)  or drop the donation in the mail slot at 
the Parish office. This practice will continue for proba-
bly the next month; until we see how the public 
health situation is changing.  Thank you! 

DAILY DEVOTIONALS ARE STILL AVAILABLE! 
 

 

The current issue of Day by Day, 
for February | March | April 2021 
is still available. If you would like a 
copy, please call the Parish office 
in advance to arrange a pick up or 
request to have it mailed to you. 

The Divinely Fine Women 
 

This month we are gathering via Zoom on Satur-
day, March 13, at 12:00 PM  
 

Please call Liz at 775-287-9642 
if you'd like to be added to 
our email list or to get the in-
vitation.  All women of the 
church are welcome to attend. Thanks, Liz 

The next Zoom Chapter Meeting of the Daughters of the King will be March 
14, 2021.  Our study continues of Bishop Curry’s book, “Love is the Way:  
Holding on to Hope in Troubling Times”.  We are walking the path of love 
with our Beloved Community.  You can find more information on 
www.episcopalchurch.org under the tab “The Way of Love”.  Forward Move-
ment,  www.forwardmovement.org, also has supporting information under 
The Way of Love on their website. 

 

http://www.forwardmovement.org
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 Vestry Minutes Summary, February 23, 2021 Financial Report 

Thank you for your on-going  

financial support! 

The meeting was conducted by 
Zoom Meeting and opened 
with prayer at 6:10 PM fol-
lowed by reading of the Cathe-
dral Mission Statement and 

individual blessings. The agenda was amended, and  
minutes of the January 23, 2021 regular meeting and 
February 2, 2021 special meeting were approved. 
Treasurer report: David Morgan, Treasurer, provided 
an in-depth review of the approved 2021 Operating 
Budget, January Operating and Statement of Financial 
Position as well as current status of the various restrict-
ed and unrestricted funds. FFA Committee: Terry Cain, 
Junior Warden, reported committee activities. Vestry 
approved recommended policies on Access to On-line 
Systems and Credit Card Authorizations. Vestry re-
ceived the proposed Lay Employee Handbook with the 
request members review the document for approval at 
the March Vestry meeting. Vestry approved committee 
charters for Finance and Administration, Property, Hu-
man Resources, and Building Renovation. Jim Lamb, 

Senior Warden, provided an update on the renovation 
of the Cathedral building. He noted vandals had 
thrown a rock which broke a piece in the stained-glass 
window above the river entrance door. Vestry voted 
purchase approval of audio equipment through Moon 
Lighting & Sound for installation in the renovated space 
at a cost of $35,485.02. Dean’s report: Father William 
reported there will be graveside services for Lucy 
Bouldin. He also reported on a parishioner who is cur-
rently hospitalized. Father William also noted prepara-
tion of the Parochial Report. Father William comment-
ed on the inability to implement in-person services due 
to space limitations and diocesan restrictions. There 
was discussion of the possibility of a virtual Vestry re-
treat. Father William reported on planning for Holy 
Week services. Vestry: Vestry voted approval of a reso-
lution of appreciation for former Junior Warden, Lynne 
Charlat. The meeting adjourned at 8:34 PM. Next 
meeting is scheduled for March 23, 2021 at 6 PM via 
Zoom Meeting. 

  

 January  Year to Date 
   Actual  Budget Actual  Budget 

Income $73,390 $48,083 $73,390 $48,083 

Expenses $55,732 $61,037 $55,732 $61,037 

Net $17,658  $(12,954) $17,658  $(12,954) 

Trinity Committees Chartered 

Trinity relies heavily on committees of parishioners to study and advise on many aspects of its operations supporting 
Trinity’s mission.   The Vestry has approved new or updated charters for four key committees:  

• The Finance and Administration Committee which monitors the ongoing Trinity 
financial management and administrative operations and makes recommenda-
tions to the Vestry and Dean as appropriate; 

• The Property Committee which oversees that the church buildings and grounds 
are well maintained and secure;  

• The Human Resources Committee,  a new committee, that advises the Dean, 
Wardens, and Vestry on matters related to personnel policies and management; and 

• The Building Renovation Committee, a special committee, that oversees and makes recommendations on 
the renovation of the Cathedral building. 

All these committees are comprised of both Vestry and non-Vestry members, and several vacancies currently exist.  
We will be looking for parishioners who might have skills, interests, and insights in all these areas to complement the 
work of these vital teams. 
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  2021 Operating Budget         Calendar for Lent 

Weekdays of Lent  - Virtual Services  

Mondays –Thursdays at 8:00 AM — Morning Prayer (starts Thursday, Feb. 18) 

Fridays at 8:00 AM – Stations of the Cross (starts Friday, Feb. 19) 

Tuesdays at 12:00 Noon—Contemplative Prayer Group  

Thursdays at 12:10 PM—Taize’ Healing Service  

 Episcopal 101 Class - Wednesday Nights 

5:30 – 7:00 PM via Zoom  

Meeting ID: 847 2399 4758 Passcode: Episcopal 

Devotional Prayer and Social - Wednesday Nights 

Wednesdays of Lent beginning February 24 through Wednesday, March 31  

7:30 PM via Zoom 

Meeting ID: 817 1255 8894 Passcode: Trinity  

2021 Trinity Operating Budget Approved 

Based on the results of Trinity’s 2020 Stewardship Campaign, “Here I am, Lord,” the Vestry ap-
proved an operating budget for 2021.  To date, 203 pledges have been received totaling 
$530,966, which is commendable, given the challenge of these times.  (This compares to 221 
pledges totaling $606,513 made last year.)  Despite the lower overall numbers, several bright 
spots emerged.  There were 23 new pledges, and an additional 13 members who previously gave 
but did not pledge made a formal commitment to pledge this year.  Sixty-three parishioners increased their pledges 
from the previous year; 75 pledged the same amount; while only 29 decreased their pledges for a variety of reasons.   

As it considered the budget for this year, lower projected income — from pledges as well as from plate and other in-
come — coupled with rising costs forced the Vestry to make some unwelcome and hard decisions, particularly with 
respect to personnel and the Diocesan assessment.   The Vestry felt strongly that its financial support  in ministries 
such as Christian education, on-line worship, and music should continue to be funded to the extent possible.  It also 
reviewed all operational expenses and reduced them to the absolute minimum amounts needed.   

Unfortunately, the approved budget contains no funding for cost-of-living or other salary adjustments for clergy or 
staff.  The Vestry also regretfully decided that it could no longer continue employing a full-time sexton and will rely on 
a commercial cleaning service.  Like all churches in the Diocese, Trinity pays a portion of its income to the Diocese of 
Nevada to support the Bishop’s work as well as the policy and advisory functions of the Diocese.  Given Trinity’s finan-
cial constraints, the approved budget reduces the amount of this assessment significantly.   

The approved budget after some technical adjustments projects a deficit of about $133,000, However, in 2020 Trinity 
received $78,800 in the first phase of the Federal Payroll Protection Plan.  When this loan is forgiven as anticipated in 
the coming weeks, these funds will be used to offset this deficit.   

If you are able to make or increase your pledge, it is not too late!  You can do so by returning the pledge form to the 
Cathedral; by pledging on-line at www.trinityreno.org; or by sending an email with your pledge information to fi-
nance@trinityreno.org. 

The clergy, wardens, vestry, and staff thank all our members for their faithful giving during these difficult days. Alt-
hough the church buildings remain temporarily closed to in-person gatherings for worship and programs, we are 
grateful that our ministries continue to function and grow and have optimism for the coming months. 

about:blank
about:blank
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HOLY WEEK                         Worship in March 

    Holy  Week 

      March 28 – April 4,2021  
 

Palm/Passion Sunday, March 28  - 11:00 AM  A virtual worship Service celebrat-

ing at the beginning the triumphant entry of Jesus into Jerusalem and moving to the 

Dramatic Reading of the Passion of Mark. Various members of the parish will serve 

as character readers. 

 

Maundy Thursday, April 1 – Celebration of the “Last Supper” with Foot Washing at 

6:30 PM. This virtual Service focuses on the “servant” command of Christ. It ends with the 

Stripping of the Altar in preparation of the tomb for  Good Friday. 

A Prayer Vigil for the evening is recommended for members. Jesus asked his disciples to 
“stay awake and pray” with him. Allowing yourself a lengthy period of time for prayer – or 
even try it through the night till sunrise. You may find that your experience of night-time 
and silence taking on a whole new perspective. 

 

Good Friday, March 30 – 11:00 AM. Brief Service of Penance  

 

Good Friday, March 30 – Three one-hour Services 

¨  12:00 Noon – Meditations on the Lord’s Final Words (Led by the Cathedral Dean) 

¨  1:00 PM – Traditional Stations of the Cross 

¨  2:00 PM – Veneration of the Cross with Eucharist (Cathedral Dean presiding) 

 

Easer Vigil Service – Saturday, April 3 at 6:30 PM. The most ancient of Christian liturgies from 250 AD, this 

First Eucharist of Easter is celebrated with Salvation Readings, Eucharist, Festival 

Music, and our Assisting Bishop, Jim Waggoner presiding and preaching. Because 

of Covid, we cannot do baptisms, confirmations, and reception of New Members 

at this present time. 

 Easter Day Festival Eucharist – Sunday, April 4 at 11:00 AM. Dean Stomski presiding and preaching. 

   For further information call the Cathedral Office at 775-329-4279.  

IMPORTANT – PLEASE NOTE:  SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICES in MARCH, begin-

ning this Sunday, March 7, at 11:00 AM, will take on a new format as an ex-

periment to see how we are able to expand our technology skills in house. As 

well as to create a better atmosphere for feeling together in worship, we are 

utilizing the Zoom platform for worship. We hope this will allow us to be more 

connected as a community. 

Meeting ID: 830-9518-9017  Passcode: Trinity 
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March 2021 Trinity Calendar 

 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

2 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-4:00 PM Adult  
Forum* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

3 

-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM  Sack Lunch 
-5:30-7:00 PM Episco-
pal 101* 
-7:30 PM Devotional 
Prayer and Social* 

4 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service* (ZOOM) 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

5 
-8:00 AM Stations of 
the Cross*** 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

6 
 

7 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucha-
rist* (ZOOM) 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 
-12:30 PM Girl Scout 
Program* 

8 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

9 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-4:00 PM Adult  
Forum* 
-6:30 PM Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

10 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM  Sack Lunch 
-5:30-7:00 PM Episco-
pal 101* 
-7:30 PM Devotional 
Prayer and Social* 

11 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service* 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

12 
-8:00 AM Stations of 
the Cross*** 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-11:00 AM Bible 
101* 

13 
-12:00 PM The   
Divinely Fine       
Women Meet 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Turn clocks FOR-
WARD one hour 

14   DAY LIGHT’S  
SAVINGS 

-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucha-
rist* 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 
-12:30-2:00 PM  DOK 
Meeting* 

15 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

16 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-4:00 PM  You  Are Not 
Alone Support Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

17 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-5:30-7:00 PM Episco-
pal 101* 
-7:30 PM Devotional 
Prayer and Social* 

18 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service* 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

19 
-8:00 AM Stations of 
the Cross*** 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

20 
 

21 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Service of 
the Word* 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 
 

22 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

23 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-2:00  PM FAC* 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-6:30 PM Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

24 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-5:30-7:00 PM Episco-
pal 101* 
-7:30 PM Devotional 
Prayer and Social* 

25 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service* 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

26  
-8:00 AM Stations of 
the Cross*** 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-11:00 AM Bible 
101* 

27 
 

28  HOLY WEEK-> 

PALM/PASSION 
SUNDAY 

-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM Adult Fo-
rum* 
-11:00 AM  Service of 
the Word* 
-11:30 AM Sunday 
School and EYC Meet 

29 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

30 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-4:00 PM Adult  
Forum* 
-6:00 PM Vestry* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

31 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-5:30-7:00 PM Episco-
pal 101* 
-7:30 PM Devotional 
Prayer and Social* 

   

            * Designates Zoom Meeting 
   **Designates Facebook and  YouTube
 ***Designates Facebook   
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March 2021 Trinity  Times  

We celebrate all birthdays, anniversaries, and other important dates on the last Sunday of 
the Month during worship with a special blessing. 

Tony Albregts 

Glenn Bautista 

Howard Bennett 

Sandra Brooke 

E. Whitney Brown 

Conner Bryan 

Kiel Carbon 

Laurie Chappelle 

Rich Charlat 

Grace Cooper 

Jill Dennison 

Aubrey Dixon 

Donna Jean Dunseath 

Heather Eaton 

Joel Edwards 

Nancy Fennell 

Judy Ford 

Barbara Goss 

Pat Grundy 

Carol Haydis 

Anders Herzberg 

Jade Hickman 

Brendan Hill 

Tayler Kottinger 

Deanna Krompetz 

Grace Krutz 

Loren Levy 

John Lilley 

Emily Milliken 

Iris Mills 

Shirley Myers 

Dave Neidert 

Mary Novello 

Marcedes Parsons 

Steve Peeck 

Becky Riersgard 

Frank Roberts 

James Rogers 

Carol Roman 

Sally Sapunor 

LaVonne Schouweiler 

John Seelmeyer 

Katja Sibitz 

Kathaleen Smith 

Connie Steinheimer 

Sara Stephenson 

Jacob Stone 

Megan Yepez 

Contact your Vestry: 
 

We want to hear from you! 
 Vestry member contact  

information can be found in the 
Trinity Directory 

 
Vestry:  Senior Warden: Jim Lamb  
      Junior Warden: Terry Cain 

Secretary:  Cleta Dillard 
 

At large: Jeannie Arps, Howard Bennett,  
 Lindsay Campbell, Gary Fuller, Brandon 

Harjer, Carolyn Hoffman, Eloy Ituarte,  
 John Lilley, and Margaret Zuccarini 
 

Clerk & Legal Advisor:  Kait Flocchini 
Treasurer:          David Morgan 
Assistant Treasurer:    Lindsay Campbell 
 

Ministers: All the People of Trinity 
 
Bishop of Nevada:   The Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, 
 Assisting Bishop
 www.EpiscopalNevada.org  
 

Cathedral Dean: The Very Rev. Dr. William Stomski 
 E-Mail: frwilliam@trinityreno.org 
 

Canon for Parish Life: The Rev. Ruth Hanusa, 
 E-Mail: revruth@trinityreno.org 
 

Director of Music and Organist: Dr. Gary Gordon 
 E-Mail: music@trinityreno.org 
 

Christian Education Director & EYC Leader: 
 Judy Landis 
 E-Mail:  education@trinityreno.org 
  

Cathedral Administrator: Molly Vatinel 
 E-Mail: info@trinityreno.org 
 

Assisting Priests: 
 The Revs. Julius Rogina and John Shoaf 
 

 

Gary and Elizabeth Bedell 

Rayann Pezonella-Brown and 
Tod Brown  

Hal & Barbara Goss 

Mark & Ginny Lenz 

Ronald & Dotty Lienau 

Dave & Diane Mueh 

Jerry & Tamara Sternod 


